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BUREAU OF FISHERIES, MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS, PEOPLE’'S REPUBLIC OF CHINA
Hib: AFETHEERESHE 115 #REZA: 100125 Address: No.11, Nongzhan Nanli, Beijing, 100125
3% (TEL): 86-10-59192923 A (FAX): 86-10-59193056 Email: bofdwf@126.com

July 22, 2022

Jean-Francois Pulvenis, Director (ad interim)
Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission
8901 La Jolla Shore Drive La Jolla

California 92037-1508

Dear Mr. Pulvenis:

This letter is to respond to the IATTC MEMORANDOM No. 0295-410 dated on
July 8 2022.The China flagged fishing vessels that registered in IATTC and WCPFC
operating in the overlapping area shall observe the relevant measures of both WCPFC
and IATTC, including measures related to VMS and high sea boarding and inspection
required by WCPFC measure.

I would also like to inform that the catch of the Chinese fishing vessels in the
overlapping area that registered in both IATTC and WCPFC shall be attributed to the
WCPFC.

Thank you for your kind understanding.

With kind regards,

Jiangfeng ZHU

China’s Commissioner to IATTC

CC: WCPEFC Secretariat



